
 

Groundhog Day 2017: 

Punxsutawney Phil says 

winter is till coming! JMU Facilities News    March 2017 

Madison 

Hall 

Madison Hall 

Madison Hall is a newly renovated building that formerly 
housed the Rockingham Memorial Hospital Cancer Cen-
ter. This $25 million dollar project will yield an 81,000 
square foot facility that will house the following depart-
ments:  Admissions, Graduate Studies, Access and Inclu-
sion, International Programs, and Physics. The Physics 
Department will be able to use the radiation lab inherited 
from the cancer center, including a linear accelerator and x
-ray machinery in the original vault. The area surrounding 
the facility features an event lawn and a pedestrian colon-
nade. The building connects to the parking deck and Stu-
dent Success center through a sky bridge. Move-in of vari-
ous departments will begin the end of this month. 

FP&C Project Manager: Scott Wachter 
FP&C Inspector: Nancy Cornwell 

1st Floor: Admissions and Physics 
2nd Floor: Office of International Programs 
3rd Floor: Admissions 
4th Floor: Access and Inclusion and the Graduate 
School 

Housekeepers tasked with cleaning Madison Hall 
(L-R): Micheal Burke, Sophalack Morrow, Sharon 
Laughlin, Tammy Myers, Cynthia Shifflett, Juanita 

Mongold and Betty Lee 

The Landscape Department would like to recognize 
(from left to right) Adam Brunk, James May, Justin 
Morris, Clint Simmons, Josiah Hansen and Chase 
Sprouse for obtaining their Registered Technician 
License. These gentlemen completed twenty hours 
of spray training on campus and attended the Virgin-
ia Turf Mid Atlantic Conference where they tested.  

Landscape Licensure Announcements 
 University holiday: March 10 

 Diversity Conference: Wednesday March 15  

 Employee Appreciation Day: Thursday, 
May 11. Karaoke is back! 

 Admission to all JMU regular season home 
baseball games at Eagle Field at Veterans 
Memorial Park will be free for the 2017 sea-
son! 

 Rob Lankard with VALIC (provider of supple-
mental retirement/cash match) will be coming 
to Facilities Management (room 218) March 
15 and April 5 from 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m. This is for all employees looking to enroll 
in VALIC or those who have questions about 
an existing account. No appointments are re-
quired; but if you would like to make an ap-
pointment, contact LaVern Dillard (8-4030).  

https://www.jmu.edu/diversity/programs-and-events/diversity-conference.shtml
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New Hires 

Front row (L-R): Chris Allen (Hskp), Nathan Valentine 
(Landscape), Susan Tilley (Hskp), Jessica Seeders (Hskp) 
Back row (L-R): Josh Holcomb (Hskp), Angela Taylor 
(Hskp), Austin Jackson (Hskp), Brandon Richardson 
(Hskp) 

JMU Facilities Birthdays for March_________________________________ 
Theresa Cox 3/1  Debra Lohr 3/2  Daryl Ours 3/2  Gloria Wood 3/2  Martha Tacy 3/3 
 
Homer Whetzel 3/3 Wes Elyard 3/4  Gloria Reedy 3/4  Kay Ridenour 3/4  Daniel King 3/5 
 
Andrew Abercrombie 3/6 Seth Arnold 3/6  Paul Sullivan 3/6  Misti Whetzel 3/6  Wayne Barnard 3/7
  
Karl Hart 3/7  Angela Marston 3/7 Percy Pickett 3/7  Donna Smith 3/7  Juanita Turner 3/7
  
Mike Hensley 3/8  Doug Judy 3/8  David Butler 3/9  Buck Waters 3/9  Gregg Chevalier 3/10
  
Brooklyn Airey 3/11 Donna Kennedy 3/11 Brandon Martin 3/11 Bonnie Comer 3/12 Kelly Metheny 3/12
  
Susan Tilley 3/12  Micheal Burke 3/14 Glenn Wayland 3/14 Peter Duhaime 3/15 Richard Muldoon 3/15
  
Eddie Eutsler 3/16 Jimmie Wisman 3/16 Nathan Conley 3/17 Charles Emery 3/18 Deland Morris 3/18
  
Gregory Rinaca 3/18 Alain Woolley 3/19 David Meyer 3/21  Bob Monk 3/21  Shannon Cash 3/22
  
Becky Davis 3/22  Veronica Losh 3/22 Terry Watson 3/22 Keith Wellard 3/22 Dallas Butler 3/23 
  
Danny Mitchell 3/23 Roger Stover 3/23 Duane Swanson 3/24 Debra Turner 3/24 Sonny Beecher 3/26
  
Teresa Cash 3/26  Jackie Henderson 3/26 Brenda Snyder 3/26 Audrey Grim 3/28  Ken Fox 3/29 
  
Chris Miller 3/29  Avery Daugherty 3/31  
   

(L-R): Akeem McCarthy (Recycling), Curtis Clatterbaugh 
(Recycling), Stephanie Reedy (Hskp), Stephanie 
Whitmer (Warehouse), Christian Anderson (Landscape)  

Gary Thayer (Engineering) retires April 1 
with 30 years of service 

Caught in the A.C.T. 

March recipients of JMU Facilities’ peer-to-peer 
recognition program: 

Retirement 

Valentine raffle winner, 
Jason Campbell 

(Landscape) 

See FM’s Caught in the A.C.T. 
site for more information 

Requesting Volunteers for Graduation 
Commencement is May 4, 5 and 6. FM Senior 
Planner, Julie Bubb, is in the process of recruiting 
volunteers to work the graduation sites and drive 
golf carts. Please contact Julie (8-4103, 
bubbja@jmu.edu) if you would like to help. 

Summer Jobs 
The following summer 
jobs will be posted in 
JobLink in early March: 

 Landscape 
 Paint 
 Boiler Maintenance 
 

Spread the word! 

Front row (L-R): Lisa Hoover, Jenn Stepp, 
Cassey Morris Back row (L-R): Cinda 
Ringle, Kay Lam, Phyllis Spitzer 

Melissa Borror 

http://www.jmu.edu/facmgt/cia-form/caught-in-act.shtm
https://joblink.jmu.edu/applicants/jsp/shared/frameset/Frameset.jsp?time=1488213657375

